United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

February 1, 2007

President George W. Bush The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President,

We respectfully request that you issue a letter to the Senate and House Leadership, reaffirming your strong pro-life policy convictions and serving notice that you will veto any legislation that weakens present pro-life policy.

President George H.W. Bush issued such a letter on June 4, 1991 to great effect when he was confronted with a Democrat-controlled Congress. An examination of the record will show that attacks of pro-life policy in the Democrat-controlled Congress were much more vociferous prior to the June 4 letter than they were after the letter. It seems that committee chairs were more successful in holding pro-abortion provisions at bay when there was a formal declaration that their legislation had no chance of enactment if it contained pro-abortion and other anti-life measures that weakened present law or regulations.

Issuance of such a letter now would be timely and of tremendous value in our effort to ensure that no life-related policy is weakened during the 110th Congress. We thank you for your continued leadership and appreciate your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Jonky De Mant

Hel Maiting
Par Roberts
John Thung

fin life lande Elizabeth Dola whi / the Du al. Colm Bouckerh. Chuck Grassley Mithel & E Craig thomas M. Coyso Day Elang Jay Baily Artour Jouleller Lloye V. Voenovic Corn fant Wayne alland Set Benney Am Blurring Dayly Chaull Loh ony Ja Jewow John Enzy CHINK HIBR 29/2 Jan Jon

Thent Lott

John M. L.

89)